
 

April 12 6:30 pm @ FBWC  
Wichita Mountain  Guild  
meeting  Officer’s Election  
and Sue Scammahorn’s 
fabric sale 

April 16 & 17 9am-4pm Sue 
Scammahorn’s fabric sale 
@520 S Myers Road, 
Apache 

May 10 6:30 pm @ FBWC  
Wichita Mountain  Guild  
meeting  Officer’s Instilla-
tion 

OFFICERS 
 

President:  Nancy Wicker  
 V. President: Carol Johnson  
Secretary:  Barbara Johnston   
Treasurer:  
 Programs:  Lenor Davis      
 Hospitality: Jan Crain-Wayman  
 Community Sew:  Amanda & 
Sherel    
 TLC: Plezie Johnson         
 Ways & Means:  
Membership: LaDonna Myers  
 Historian:            
 Publicity:  Kathy Hepner 
 Newsletter, Facebook, 
Webpage: Vicki Nightingale                            
 Quilt Show Chairman: Vicki 
Nightingale     
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2021 

Dear Guild Members, 

    Until the new President and Executive Board 

Members begin their journey, I would like to re-

mind you that we have been convening our meet-

ing at 6:30 since we started back last sum-

mer.  The reason for that is since we cannot serve 

food that comes from our homes until such time as 

is deamed agreeable and safe, we have been 

meeting at the usual time that we formerly gath-

ered for our snacks for our meeting that began at 

7:00.  Please try to be at the Fellowship Hall of FBW 

before 6:30 so our meeting can begin on time. 

    Before we have the report from our Nominating 

Committee, we will have a short business meet-

ing.  Hopefully, it will not last very long. I hope we 

have several drag and brag items to share from 

recent workshops and the OQSO Spring retreat last 

weekend. 

    The treasurer's report for the last few months 

has been left up to me since I am on the account 

at City National Bank and the treasurers books 

and historical records have been in my position 

since December.  We have paid our Insurance bill 

of $525 and reimbursed Lenor Davis for our 

Christmas meals she paid for in December.  No 

other bills have been presented. 

    It has been my pleasure to serve our Guild these 

last two years.  Thank you for that privilege and 

pleasure. My support and service to our Guild will 

continue in other areas for the coming year.   

 

Yours Truly,  

Nancy Wicker 

President 
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March 2021 Guild Meeting 

The meeting was called to order at 6:45 p.m. by President Nancy Wicker. We had no guests and 
19 members were present when the meeting was called to order. 

We had one March birthday. Happy Birthday to Sarah! 

A motion was made by Jan Wayman and seconded by Vicki Nightingale to approve the February 
meeting minutes. All approved the motion. There was no treasurers report. 

We will have a quilt show February 18 and 19th 2022. Tickets are available for the Raffle Quilt 
and the American Girl Doll. The quilt is a queen-sized quilt. Dimensions are not listed on the 
tickets at this time. Sue Turk was the Vendor Chairman, but she will be moving this summer. We 
are looking for a volunteer to replace her for the show. The quilt show board is discussing allow-
ing more than one quilt in each category per person. 

Thank you to Jan Wayman for opening the building for our meeting tonight. 

Please keep Mary Kunert in your prayers. Her cancer is back after four years. 

Kathy Hepner asked the members present if they would be interested in window decals advertis-
ing the quilt show. 

We will have nominations for a new board for the Quilt Guild. The President, Secretary, Treasur-
er, and Program Chairman have all reached their limit for their current office.  Please help sup-
port our guild. 

No old or new business was presented. 

The program for this month was the second half of Cris Ross’s program from fantasy to reality. 
How to plan out a quilt and determine the yardage needed. She discussed how to determine how 
many strips you would need based on the size of the squares used in your blocks. This was a 
great program. 

After the program, we had drag and brag. Several wonderful projects were shown. 

The meeting closed. 

Who does need more fabric? Sue Scammahorn, a member of the WMQG, is 
selling her stash of fabric. Those who remember her knows she had lots and lots 
of fabric. The sale is April 16 &17th  from 9-4 at 520 S. Myers Rd, Apache. Sue 
and her husband is currently residing at Sienna Extended Care, Room 205, 9221 
Harmony Drive, Midwest City, OK 73130. 

Barbra Johnston was sent a card on 
the loss of her mother-in-law and long 
time member, Mary Kunert 
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Programs 
In April we will elect new officers. Be thinking how you can support our guild. Many of our 
current officers can not serve another consecutive term, so we will need new people to 
serve.  

 

May 10th  program is the instillation of officers.  

 
Please bring your items for  

AMERICAN DOLL 

 

I have been sewing American doll clothes and accessories for the  raffle doll 

and my granddaughter.  It has been fun!  At Drag and Brag I will show  

some except for the ones I mailed to my granddaughter.  I  also have found 

wonderful websites to make clothes, shoes, accessories, etc. Sometime we 

will offer a  sew day to make items. Lenor  and I have patterns you can use. 

Here are some websites you might want to investigate: 

 https://www.FleeceFun.com  This has fun items to make out of fleece 

which is easy to sew or glue. 

 https://www.PixieFaire.com  This is my favorite website.  Look in the Free-

bies for the free patterns. 

https://www.allfreesewing.com I had to select miscellaneous projects, then 40+doll pat-

terns  

 https://www.happybankkycraftymom.com  After selecting the pattern  and seeing the 

tutorials the pattern is available for download.  

 https://www.thriftynorthwestmom.com/   I had to put in the search for duct tape shoes to 

find the American doll stuff. 

http://manysmallfriends.com/  I made the cutest backpack 

Vicki 

https://www.thriftynorthwestmom.com/


 Color Explosion Quilt Show 

Last month we handed out raffle tickets for the  Quilt and Ameri-

can Girl Doll.  In your packet is a picture of the quilt’. I am also 

attaching to the newsletter email images of each. You can print 
the images or  show people with the phone or tablet.  

The Quilt Show has several vacancies for the different commit-

tees. Please look over the list and see if you can fill any on them. The biggest need is a   

Vendor Chair!!!.  

Meanwhile you can: 

1. Please bring fat quarters to Jan. While cleaning your sewing room cut your fabric into 

fat quarters. Fat Quarters should be at  least 18 “ by 22 “. 

2. Make clothes for our American Girl Doll. Contact  Lenor or I for patterns. She doesn’t 

have very many items right now.  

3. Make or bring items for the gift baskets.  Suggestions are  items for baskets are  Christ-

mas,Easter, Fourth of July,  sewing, chocolate, embroidery, wine & cheese, baby boy or 

girl, etc. 

4. Make quilts or other items for the quilt show Let us have the largest number of  en-
tries that we have ever had 

Chairman- Vicki Nightingale  

Co-Chairman – Donna Klein 

 Treasurer – Marilyn Sikes 

Quilt Entry – LaDonna Myers/Peggy Coe  

Admissions Coordinator – Kathy Burnett 

Vendor Chair –I need someone now !!!! 

Raffle Doll – Lenor Davis  

Tickets – Lenor Davis 

Publicity – Kathy Hepner 

Guild Booth –Nel Wallace   

Volunteer Coordinator – Susan Carpenter 

Hospitality – Shirley Liles 

Small quilt Auction – Judy Haley  

Demonstrations -  

Programs / Advertising for programs –                            
Barbara Johnston 

Decorating/Memorial - Dee Fizzell/Criss Ross 

Show Set-up/Trailer –  

Fat Quarter Raffle- Jan Wayman-Crain 

Basket Raffle – Cheryl Boydston 

Door Prizes -  

Quilt Show Committee 
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Kathy showed two quilts. 
Backs can be as beautiful as 
the fronts . 

I lost the picture of Vicki’s 
quilt so this is  it on my bed. 

Polly shows place mats with 
a different gnome one each.  


